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PTO Meeting Minutes from Monday February 9, 2015,6:30pm 
The President called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
Guest Speaker: 
Jill Porter for Girls on the Run.  Program for 3rd-5th grade girls.  There will be a 5K in the Spring. 
Board Reports: 

1. Secretary--January meeting minutes unavailable.  Will need to vote for approval at the March 
meeting. 

2. Treasurer 
● Motion made to approve the January 2015 ledger.  Motion carried. 

      3.    Principal 
● PARCC testing will begin 2/17/15 and will have until 3/16/15 to complete. 
● No school on 2/16/15 due to President’s Day 
● Board changed the policy on snow days.  Going by hours missed vs. days missed.  

Which will allow for approximately 9 days (7th & 8th grade follow high school hours 
needed).  Possibility of scheduled 2 hour delays being eliminated. 

● Out of district forms are now available and will be due by the end of March. 
     4.    Vice-President 

● Carnival volunteer sheet will be coming home soon.  This is to be involved in planning 
the carnival, not just volunteering on the day of the carnival. 

     5. President 
● Dates to remember: Spelling Bee  2/12/15 at 9:30am 

                                               Valentine color spirit day 2/13/15 
                                               No school 2/16/15 
                                               School skate night 2/24/15 
                                               2hr delay on 2/25/15 is cancelled 
                                               Next PTO meeting is 3/9/15 

● Need volunteers for the library 
● Book Fair is 3/2/15/-3/5/15.  2/27/15 will be a teacher preview day.  3/3/15-3/5/15 will be 

invite someone special for lunch days.  On 3/2/15 from 5:30-7:00pm there will be a family 
event.  3/6/15 will be the tear down.  Many volunteers will be needed. 

● Sebastiano’s nights: raised $831 for the restaurant, and $83 for Beverly. 
6. Ways & Means 

● Box Tops due by 3/2/15.  If you want to help with this contact Selena Hooks. 
● Spring spirit wear shop will open soon. 
● Will also be having a blingy/sparkly shirt available in adult sizes soon (not uniform 

approved). 



7. Past President 
● Will need a day for volunteers to help complete the outdoor improvement plans (planting 

plants, lay mulch).  Next committee meeting is 2/11/15. 
● Stephanie Eichenberg is hoping to revitalize TPS Parent Congress.  This is a way to 

connect parent volunteers between TPS schools.  If you or other parents from other 
schools are interested, contact Stephanie. 

8. Teacher-none. 

New Business 
1. Parents Night Out will be either 2/27/15 or 3/6/15 at Home Slice.  This is adults only.  Good way 

for parents to interact, meet new people. 
2. Athletic families will be getting a card that can be used at Home Slice where 10% of purchases 

will go into the Athletic fund. 
3. Question raised regarding building a walkway from driveway to Kindergarten door--PTO member 

was directed to call Jim Gant. 
4. Discussion regarding kids and adults contained to gym/cafeteria during events (so to not have 

people wandering around the school building).  A reminder will be placed in the newsletter. 
5. Need a chairperson for the Grandparents dance.  There is a $500 budget and dance is on 

3/20/15. 
Old Business 

1. Family Science Night was a success.  Lego League was there to show what they have been 
doing.  If interested in the Lego League contact Julia ? 

2. Please participate in the Market Day sales to benefit our school. 
3. Blinds/shades for the cafeteria windows: cost between $8,500-$15,000.  Ann Ruggerio from Bob 

Miller Interiors is working on quotes and options and will be discussing with Mr. Rowley. 
4. Discover TPS Night is Thursday 2/12/15 from 5:00-7:30pm at Bowsher. Students in 4th-8th 

grades are invited to check out the TPS high schools.  If a student goes, he/she will receive a 
jeans pass, and the K-8 school with the most participants will receive $200. 

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The next meeting is March 9, 2015 at 6:30pm. 


